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 Indonesian registered vessel ordered to leave Solomon waters 

 

The Indonesian registered vessel, the Metro Teratari that had entered Solomon Islands 

waters through the country’s Western Province last week without the permission of the 

rightful authorities has now left the country. 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) Commissioner Mostyn Mangau says, “This 

has been confirmed by the Director of the Solomon Islands Maritime Authority (SIMA).  

Government authorities advised the vessel’s local agent to inform the ship’s captain to return 

to its port of origin.”  

“The vessel had applied to the Solomon Islands Government’s COVID-19 Oversight 

Committee to enter the country but no approval was granted. The vessel was reported to 

have tried to bypass this but local authorities have ordered it to leave Solomon waters,” says 

Commissioner Mangau. 

The Metro Teratari is a passenger vessel owned by the company, Solomon Resource 

Management Ltd with 15 crew on board. 

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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